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LATEST NEWS ON REDUNDANCY WITHIN NCC
Throughout the consultation process the vast majority of meetings have been tokenistic in our view, due to a lack of information. Frequently managers carrying out these meetings were often as perplexed as to the rationale for making their staff redundant, as the members we’ve been representing, making it a very difficult and stressful time.

To make matters worse, it has come to UNISON’s attention that the council has inserted additional wording into all of the contracts issued to staff who have been successfully redeployed within phase one. This wording has not been agreed by UNISON and we have made it clear that they need to reissue all of the contracts with the correct agreed wording. They have indicated that they intend to do this but in the meantime please check your contract which will have the heading “Alteration to Written Statement of Particulars of Employment”, section 2 – Terms and Conditions of Employment. 

The additional sentence which should be removed is as follows – “The Council reserves the right to make amendments to your terms and conditions of employment. These changes may, but not necessarily, be the result of negotiations between the Council and the recognised trade unions.”

This is clearly an attempt to undermine your union’s ability to negotiate on your behalf, and whether it was intentional or an error, it is clearly unacceptable. Thankfully UNISON has a strong network of stewards and members which helped us to identify this problem.

Issues have arisen in relation to Pay Protection when being redeployed, particularly where members are applying for posts which are more than two grades below their existing grade. The council has stated that they will offer no protection whatsoever under such circumstances, however UNISON has argued that some protection should be offered. This matter is ongoing.

There are indications from various sources that there will be further redundancies in the next financial year as the council has to make increasing levels of efficiency savings/cuts. UNISON will continue to campaign against these cuts with our members’ support
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